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May 1, 2019

Mrs. Barcy McNeal

Commission Secretary

The Public Utilities Commission of Ohio
180 East Broad Street

Columbus, OH 43215

SUBJECT: Case Nos. 19-1038-EL-ATA
89-6001-EL-TRF

Dear Mrs. McNeal:

Pursuant to the Commission’s Entry dated February 25, 2015 in Case No. 13-579-AU-
ORD and the Order dated September 7, 2016 in Case No.15-975-EL-ATA (Order), The
Cleveland Electric [lluminating Company (CEI) is to submit an application on May 1 of each
year to update its annual pole attachment rate. While CEI is prepared to submit its annual update
filing, the Company notes that its revised update filing made on November 29, 2018 remains
pending Commission approval in Case No. 18-563-EL-ATA. CEI would also note
correspondence filed December 10, 2018 by the Ohio Cable Telecommunications Association
(OCTA) indicating OCTA’s intent to withdraw its pending Application for Rehearing contingent
upon Commission approval of CE’s pending update filing in Case No. 18-563-EL-ATA.

To avoid potential confusion, CEI is awaiting Commission action on its pending update

filing in Case No. 18-563-EL-ATA before making its annual update filing in this case and
providing the required 60-day notice to affected attaching entities.

Sincerely,

Santino L. Fanelli
Director, Rates & Regulatory Affairs
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